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The vision for the Les Transformations project is to create accessible, well

connected and high-quality public spaces, improving footfall between all

areas of the Town Centre. This will support businesses in attracting and

retaining customers, improve the health and wellbeing of communities,

encourage people to stay longer or return more frequently and thereby

reinforce the vision for the town.

PROJECT UPDATES May Progress Photos

Eastbank Street upcoming works

Works to the north side of Eastbank street (Chapel Street side) will

include the removal of existing kerbs and footpath paving, the

installation of 4 new tree pit crates and soil, 1 is already complete.

We will be repositioning 2 existing street lighting columns and

installing new kerb lines and paving. Pedestrian access is maintained

along the buildings while these improvements are underway. Paving

works through Sharrock Street and Chapel Street will be coordinated

with local stakeholders to ensure minimal disruption. All works on this

footpath are expected to be finished by the end of June. Phase 1

works are now complete, with pedestrian access maintained along

the buildings work is scheduled to recommence in this area (Phase 4)

at the end of June, once the northern footpath is complete. The next

phase will begin with the excavation for drainage pipework and the

installation of permeable paving.

King Street Updates

We are pleased to provide an update on the ongoing works on King

Street. Current progress on the Eastern Footpath (Market side): The

footpath is 80% complete and Pedestrian routes are currently

available on both sides of the street. Ongoing works for the

carriageway construction include the Installation of new kerb lines,

Final trim of the carriageway foundation and Installation of surfacing

to the carriageway. Additional Activities will include, excavation and

installation of a new permeable paving and drainage system,

Placement of soil in rain gardens and removal of existing lighting and

installation of new columns. Once carriageway works are complete,

paving works will commence on the western footpath.

Please note that walkways are subject to change as work

progresses; however, access will be provided at all times. If

assistance is required, please ask a member of the site team.
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We are committed to keeping the public informed about our project

schedule and progress. We are pleased to confirm that we are

adhering to our planned programme of works and do not anticipate

any delays and are scheduled to finish by November as planned. 



Market Street upcoming works

Both sides of footpaths are now 90% complete on Market Street

with works ongoing to the carriageway section. We are pleased to

announce that by the end of June, the majority of fencing to Market

street will be taken away leaving the new outdoor space for the

shops and Southport Market. We hope this will encourage people to

use the outdoor space throughout the summer months although we

will have to return to the area to carry out some remaining works and

to install the planting during the planting season.

 

King Street - Market Street junction upcoming works

We are providing an update on the upcoming works at the King Street

- Market Street Junction. Works are due to commence here in June.

These Works will be completed in a phased approach to maintain

traffic flow. The activities in this area of works will include the

removal of existing surfacing on the north-east corner and the

excavation for new drainage and carriageway construction.

Please note that walkways are subject to change as work

progresses; however, access will be provided at all times. If

assistance is required, please ask a member of the site team.

 

Update on Project Schedule and Phasing of Works 

Our approach utilises phasing, which involves working on different

areas of the project simultaneously. This method helps us complete

the project more efficiently. Phasing the works allows us to reduce

the time we spend working in any particular area. If we were to

prioritise finishing some areas before starting others, the overall

scheme would take much longer to complete, resulting in extended

periods of disruption. By managing multiple areas concurrently, we

ensure that our presence and impact in any given location are kept to

a minimum.

In line with our plans, we are excited to announce that Market Street

will be fully pedestrianised. The Traffic Regulation Order (TRO)

necessary for the pedestrianisation of Market Street is progressing

well. This initiative will provide a more pleasant and safer environment

for pedestrians and contribute positively to the local community.

We understand that businesses on Market Street may have

questions regarding loading and logistics. To address these

concerns, we will be writing separately to businesses in the area to

discuss alternative loading arrangements. Our team is dedicated to

finding solutions that mitigate any inconvenience and support local

businesses during this transition.

Your understanding and cooperation are greatly appreciated as we

work towards enhancing the area for everyone. We remain

committed to keeping you updated on further developments and

appreciate your patience during this period of improvement.

 
If you have any questions about the works

please do not hesitate to contact us: 

LTDS.Queries@balfourbeatty.com

CONTACT US




